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new Iguana signs and T-shirts  
Raise awareness on statia

nicole esteban, manager

st. eustatius national parks

photographs by the author except where indicated.

c o n s e R v a T I o n  a l e R T

ConseRVAtIon AleRt

In April 2009, the st. eustatius national parks Foundation 
(stenApA) received a generous gift from the International 

Reptile Conservation Foundation (IRCF), an organization that has 
supported the Foundation’s conservation and education efforts in 
the past. In 2005, the IRCF was responsible for a set of signs featur-
ing the conservation status of statia’s iguanas. those were erected 
around the island, but had become faded due to exposure to sun 
and rain. the IRCF kindly offered to replace them.
 Fundraising efforts by IRCF members in the united states 
managed to raise sufficient funds to not only replace the signs, but 
to improve on their quality. Additionally, the IRCF sent t-shirts 
that were presented to the Commissioner for environment, all five 
tourism office staff, the nine members of the stenApA board, 
and eight staff members. the nustar statia oil terminal provided 
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A new sign at the entrance to Dutch plumbing services in the business district.

signs have been placed strategically all over the island; this one is near the 
lynch plantation school.



shipping for the signs that gently remind the general public, resi-
dents and visitor alike, that our lesser Antillean Iguanas (Iguana 
delicatissima) have disappeared from many nearby islands and are 
protected by law on statia.
 the signs have definitely increased awareness about the 
endangered status of our iguanas. Residents now phone the 
stenApA office to alert staff of iguanas messing up their yards, 

in response to which the offending iguanas are relocated to a safer 
location. In the past, many individuals would have simply killed 
and eaten them. Also, increasing evidence speaks to the growth 
of the iguana population. Five iguanas (juveniles through mature 
males and females) occupy the yard at the national park Visitor 
Centre, and reports suggest that numbers are growing elsewhere 
on the island as well.
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Iguana t-shirts are a big hit and have elicited many positive comments. 
here, nadio spanner and Carlton van putten of the stenApA staff show 
off their new shirts.

stenApA staff sporting their new t-shirts in front of the national parks 
Foundation office (from left: nicole esteban, Violet busby, hannah 
madden, Jessica berkel, tadzio bervoets, and Walter blair).
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this iguana (indicated by the circle) seems to be seeking protection from the old sign that had been posted on the lower slopes of the smoke Alley cliffs. 
the old signs had faded with exposure to sun and rain. Whether the iguanas approve of the new signs remains to be seen. 
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the new signs list the names of donors who contributed funds.

Chloe and leon esteban with one of the new signs at the entrance to the 
Quill national park.

Another one of the new iguana signs at the entrance of the miriam C. 
schmidt botanical Garden.
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Darwin’s Frog was formally described by Gabriel bibron and André marie Constant Dumèril, who described a number of species from Darwin’s  
collection. Among these, in 1841, was a very special frog that the French researchers named in honor of its discoverer: Rhinoderma darwinii.
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